
Here’s the official scoop on tracking...!

Our lush pasture grass that looked great the end of March was cut and is being baled 
in the next few days. We were holding out hope that those 200 acres would stay 
usable thru the trial but we knew it was a possibility it wouldn’t work out with the 
weather.

We are officially going to have the trial on alfalfa. The alfalfa is 1st year alfalfa so it’s 
soft enough to walk on barefoot per the farmer. It was cut last Thursday/Friday so 
there will be some growth but it’s between 6-10 inches tall.

We have a total of 144 acres for use for the trial and are working on securing practice 
Alfalfa for tracking although practice tracking may be outside of the Galt area. We will 
update with information on that as soon as we have it.

I spent over an hour with the farmer today checking terrain and hazards on each 
parcel. There is absolutely no pesticides, Lyme, foxtails, or stinging nettle. All 144 
acres is the same Age and growth so it’s as consistent as you can get with tracking 
conditions for this number of dogs. This is clean crop and she will try and work the 
watering schedule so there is good moisture in the soil.

There is a video of the conditions on the facebook event page. Thank you for your 
patience as we waited to see what would be the best and safest conditions for all 
dogs.


